
Departure statement by Secretary for
Culture, Sports and Tourism

     The Secretary for Culture, Sports and Tourism, Mr Kevin Yeung, today
(December 5) made the following statement on his departure:

     I am honoured to have served as the first Secretary for Culture, Sports
and Tourism since July 1, 2022. Knowing that I was charged with a heavy
responsibility, I dedicated myself during the two and a half years in
service. I would like to express my heartfelt thanks to all colleagues in the
Culture, Sports and Tourism Bureau for fighting side by side with me. I am
also grateful for the support from members of the political team. I believe
that the newly appointed Secretary for Culture, Sports and Tourism, Miss
Rosanna Law, will continue to committing to the duties with her team,
striving for the betterment and development of Hong Kong's future.

     I am indebted to all colleagues, industry stakeholders and the media for
their support throughout my service in the last 10 years or so.
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